## St. John Paul II Classical School SAC meeting minutes

Location: Teacher's lounge May 26, 2022

Attendance: Amanda, Jared, Joe, Denice, Bob, Jeff, Ethan, Jenny, Carrie

Call to Order: 6:35pm Opening Prayer: Ethan

Acceptance of March 2022 agenda: Motion: Joe Second: Denice

Acceptance of April minutes: Motion: Amanda Second: Joe

Treasurer's report: Don't currently have GRACE numbers but we are about \$7,000 - \$8,000 short of our TSF goal for the

year expenses considered.

Motion to accept: Joe Second: Denice

**Teacher update:** Jenny: The year is winding down. Overall gratitude for this year being such a beautiful year. Discussion about what we are doing to protect our children in light of current events. Mrs. Devroy may possibly be interested in being the SAC teacher representative for next year. Joe moved to accept if she is interested.

**Fundraising:** Scrip has been streamlined but still a lot of work. Families have till end of June to make their Scrip commitment. Some discussion about whether we should hold report cards until all TADS contracts are paid in full (including Scrip requirement). Joe will discuss with Alex.

**Gala:** 260 tickets of our 300 sold. Currently there are 69 silent auction items. Bidding is now open. 18 Religious guests will be attending. Miss Ricken plans to attend and also possibly Bishop Ricken. Two friends of JPII awards will be issued. The Chesterton students will be helping out.

**Discussion about next year's SAC membership:** Amanda has spearheaded most of the fundraisers this year. How do we spread that out? Beth K will co-chair the virtue walk but we should consider having another SAC member. We will need a calendar raffle chair as well. We considered the proposal that chairing a fundraiser automatically covers your service hour requirement for the year.

**Playground update:** Amanda reached out to other organizations including St Phillips parish for additional playground funds. Promising. Playground site prep done. Installer is excited and ready to go. Summer project to final grade after installation. The Parish would like the shrine to be more visible. There has been discussion about how this might be possible. Bob suggests this be a joint school/parish effort. Bob mentioned that there is a headstone memorial for a late student of St. Philip's school that is behind the shrine. There has been discussion about how to care for that if any changes were to be made to the shrine. Bob is also looking for approval from SAC for the swingset. Estimate is \$7,000 - \$8,000. Bob suggested we make a decision at the July meeting.

No meeting in June. Amanda will email an update. July meeting would be a good time to introduce new members. Next year will be a back to school meeting about Scrip requirements, dress code. Joe suggested a snack for the SAC meeting in July to welcome the new people. Need to brainstorm the vice chair position.

Close: 7:35pm